
May 22, 2018 
 

The Board of Supervisors met at 9:00 o’clock A.M. with Eric Skoog, Chairman presiding. All members were present.  

 Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. 

On motion, the Board recognized claims for the Public Health Department and approved claims for all other departments. 

The Board recognized the following personnel changes: 

 New Hire – Brian Schechinger – Road Maintenance with CDL in the Engineers Department. 

 New Hire – Taylor Cary – Seasonal Park Attendant at Nelson’s Park in the Conservation Department. 

A motion was made by Ulmer, seconded by Blum to approve compromising taxes to $126 and cancelling the tax sale certificate 

 on 2946 Hwy 30 #15, Country View. 

 Motion was passed unanimously. 

A motion was made by Ulmer, seconded by Muhlbauer to approve abating taxes for Parcel #13-11-407-007 in the total of 

 $991.00 

 Motion was passed unanimously. 

At 10:30 o’clock A.M., as advertised, a motion was made by Ulmer, seconded by Schultz to open the public hearing 

 regarding  the Second Reading of a proposed RAGBRAI Vending Ordinance.  Motion was passed unanimously.  There were no 

 written objections.  Many Charter Oak citizens voiced their concern about vending too close to city limits.   A motion was made 

 by Blum, seconded by Muhlbauer to close the hearing at 11:45 o’clock A.M.  Motion passed unanimously. 

A motion was made by Muhlbauer, seconded by Schultz to amend the proposed ordinance to state permitting will be done by 

 Denison RAGBRAI, LLC.  Filing deadline for vendors will be June 15, 2018.  Fees will be set at $100 for non-profit 

 organizations and $300 for for-profit.  There will be a 2 mile buffer around each official over night and pass through town. 

 Voting Aye:  Muhlbauer, Schultz, Skoog and Ulmer.  Voting Nay:  Blum.  Motion passed. 

The Board met with Randy Mahnke about problems with his neighbor’s dogs. 

A motion was made by Ulmer, seconded by Blum to approve a 3 year 100% tax abatement for Continental Carbonics Products, 

 Inc. 

 Motion was passed unanimously. 

During Citizen’s Input the board met with Eddie Brink to discuss culvert damage.  They also met with Amy Pieper and Bethany 

 Nemitz to discuss election security. 

On motion, duly seconded, the Board adjourned at 12:28 o’clock P.M. 

Agendas for the next meeting are posted and available at the Courthouse on Friday at 4:30 o’clock P.M. preceding the next 

 meeting. 

 
 

 
___________________________________________                        ___________________________________________ 

                                       County Auditor         Chairman 


